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KINO BAY KNEWS 
CLUB DEPORTIVO • Calle Cadíz #98, Bahía de Kino, Sonora, Mexico • 662-242-0321  

190 W. Continental Road - #216-253 • Green Valley, AZ 85622 • U.S. tel 520-812-1591

Betty Martinez, Club Manager   Office hours: Monday - Saturday 8 - 12 & 1 - 5

From Your President…  
This is my first opportunity to thank the Club 

Membership for having the confidence to 
elect me as your President.  
  As most of you may know, I'll be 
hibernating at home in Sierra vista, AZ 
this Spring and Summer, dealing with 
some medical issues. However we plan to 
return to Kino in late October 2020.  
We have enjoyed visiting the Club's 
events on Facebook, thanks to Betty's live 
videos, (Talent Night and Friday Nights).  
 I have been advised that at the 

February Board Meeting, a new committee has been 
created to deal with the Club's budget shortfall. The 
committee, headed by Marianne Griffin, will hold its 
first meeting on March 4, 2020, at 10:00 am. Any 
members interested in being part of this committee 
can contact Marianne or Anne DeFrance.  
 Please don't forget the 
Charity Benefit Dinner on 
March 14, 2020. The live and 
silent auctions are always 
exciting. There also will be 
raffle drawings and a 50/50 
jackpot. There is still time to 
donate. A great percentage of 
the proceeds go back to the 
Kino community. It's a good 
chance for a great meal and the 
chance to help those in need.  
 I look forward to working 
with all the Board members and chairpeople.  
Wishing you all fair weather and smooth seas! 
—James Burbidge, President 
   520-732-1017, burbidgelaw@aol.com  

ALL ABOUT YOUR RADIO 
This month I would like to talk about VHF 
radios and their use. 
There are three very important controls on your 
VHF that need to be set properly for the unit to 
work.  One important control is the squelch 
knob.  This controls the sensitivity of the radio 
for “receive” only. Too low of a setting will result 
in not being able to hear a transmission, 
especially on channels other than 24.  It is also a 
good way to set your volume. Turn the radio on 
and turn the squelch knob so you can hear static 
and adjust your volume to desired sound, then 
back off the squelch until static goes away.  
There is also a high/low switch. This changes the 
radio from 5 watts to 25 watts transmit power.  
This should be on high. The last important item 
is to hold the mike within one to two inches  
Continued on page 2 

CLUB DEPORTIVO BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2020-2021 
OFFICERS DIRECTORS 
Jim Burbidge, President* John Nicola, Construction & Maintenance 
Ron Leetch, 1st Vice President Ray Kolosseus, Library & Communications 
Craig Gresham, 2nd Vice President Paul Stanley, Bar Manager 
Ronna Mann, Secretary Rick Hussey, Meals Director 
Joan Fairweather, Treasurer Kent Ogden, Outdoor Activities 
*Anne DeFrance, Acting Anne Stern, Indoor Activities

Welcome ,new 
Board Members!
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FIRST RESPONDERS Channel 24 Tel/Address 
Rick Fisher, coordinator Islandia 
  662-462-4536 
Dr. Dale Kemmerer Sunrise 242-0079 
Jennell Stephenson Sand Dollar KBRV sp. #144 
  575-518-8084 
Butch Geier Boat Jockey 242-1160 
Carl Overcast Overcast 242-0735 
Margaret Roebuck Nighten Gale KBRV sp. #3 
Jim Wilson El Pato KBRV sp. #174 
Bill Holloman  242-098

RESCUE ONE 
Continued from page 1 

from your mouth and speak clearly into it.  
There is no adjustment for volume output on a 
VHF. The only adjustment is how loud  and how 
close the mike is to your mouth. 
     When calling on the VHF, the proper way is to 
hail the person you are calling three times 
followed by your call name: for example, 
“Rescue One, Rescue One, Rescue One, your call 
name”.  Be sure that rescue one has answered 
before giving your information. 
     Be careful out there!!! 

—Ron Leetch, “Northstar” 1st V.P./Rescue One,     
   242-0277 or e-mail RNanro@aol.com  

Website: www.kinobayclubdeportivo.com

community outreach

I want to thank the members of Club Deportivo 
for my appointment to the board of directors as 
2nd V.P.I have a deep interest in this position 
since I was on the Charitable Giving Committee 
and care about Club Deportivo.  
 Moving forward, I want to thank Shauna 
Smith, chairperson of the CHARITABLE GIVING 
COMMITTEE, for her guidance and willingness 
to continue in her position, and to committee 
members in making decisions on the 
applications for assistance to help with the 
needs of Kino.  
 I also want to thank Sandie Burnam for her 
willingness to head the FUND RAISING 
COMMITTEE for Club Deportivo. Her position is 
important to the development of creating 
funding for the needs of the Club and other 
worthwhile programs. Please join her quest to 
make the VISION 20/20 CLUB DEPORTIVO 
ANNUAL BENEFIT DINNER-AUCTION-
RAFFLE on March 14 a huge success. Since a 
portion of the proceeds from the event go to 
Club Deportivo, all members benefit. Your 
support is appreciated to ensure we all can enjoy 
being members of Club Deportivo well into the 
future.  
 Finally, I want to thank members who have 
come foward to offer supplies and to express a 
willingness to help with programs that fall under 
the responsibility of the 2nd Vice President.  
 We all share a special feeling for Club 
Deportivo and Kino.  

ENJOY LIFE & MAKE IT A GREAT DAY! 
—Craig Gresham, “Smiley” 2nd V.P. 
   360-981-8877 or craignperro@gmail.com

We would like to offer a gentle reminder to 
members that dues are due January 1st.  If you 
have forgotten to pay for the current year, 
please take care of it now.  Our dues support 
Rescue One, community outreach, and the 
many social, sporting and culinary activities 
provided by our Club. Members must be in 
good standing to continue to participate in 
Club benefits.   
—Membership Committee

mailto:craignperro@gmail.com
mailto:craignperro@gmail.com
http://www.kinobayclubdeportivo.com
http://www.kinobayclubdeportivo.com
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  by Rick Hussey, Meals Director 

WOW, What an ACTIVE February!!!  
This was surely a February to remember!!  
Busy, Busy, Busy with our annual meeting — 
Putt-Putt, Bingo, Comedy Night, plus two 
breakfasts and three dinners.  The shortest 
month of the year was awful darn full of club 
stuff, and it’s been great seeing most all of our 
members participating and enjoying our 
activities. 
 Thank-you to our February organizers for 
the delicious meals…  
Pescado Veracruz Dinner organized by Dale 
Kemmerer, Oregon Trail Breakfast organized by 
Diane and Lee Ackerman, Rib Dinner organized 
by Judy & Rick Hussey, Prairie Breakfast 
organized by Judy and Bill Campbell, and the 
Lasagna Dinner organized by Sheila and Tavi 
Kristjen. You all prepared wonderful meals this 
month, and our attendance numbers showed 
great appreciation for your efforts. 
 A big thank you, also, to our February 
sponsors Bev and Ray Kolosseus, Kay and Tom 
VanHee, Francine and Jim Bailey, Craig Gresham, 
Norma and Tom Veazey, Gaye and Bob Krogh, 
Char Webb  and Jerry Menefee, Duke Aiken and 
Glenda Maud, Dodie and Harvey White, Judy and 
John Hazen, Dale Kemmerer, Ed Knop, Holly 
Spoor, Lynette and Barry Bennington, Francine 
and Jim Bailey, Dale Kemmerer, Joan and Maurice 
Fairweather. Your contributions are critical to 
help make our meals successfully happen. 
 Our kitchen recruiter, Judy Hazen (242-0618, 
johnjudyhaz@gmail.com) is starting to recruit 
organizers and sponsors for next season.  We are 
counting on your help and participation for our 
meals next year.  Please, Please contact Judy to 
sign up or discuss volunteer opportunities (or at 
least don’t run away when she shows up).  We are 
truly appreciative of everyone helping our meals. 

Upcoming in March, our organizers have a 
delicious lineup including…. 

8 Mar - Eggs Benedict Breakfast organized by 
Anne & Daryl DeFrance.   
Sponsors are Les and Diane Keute, Tom and 
Norma Veasy. 

14 Mar – BENEFIT DINNER 

22 Mar – French Toast Casserole organized 
by Dos Palmas Chefs. 
Sponsors are Jennifer and Bruce Brown, Luisa 
Thompson, and Kent Ogden. 

28 Mar - Luau Dinner organized by Bonnie 
and Randy Hattenburg. 
Sponsors are Carol Wikel, Judy and Bill Kidd, 
Diane and Les Kuete, and Laurel Hakim. 

Please come join us to enjoy these fine meals in 
March.  Attending meals is a great way to keep 
the club running while enjoying some delicious 
food prepared by our wonderful volunteer chefs.  
We all appreciate your continued support!!  

See you soon at a meal, bring your appetite!  

  — Rick 

mailto:johnjudyhaz@gmail.com
mailto:johnjudyhaz@gmail.com
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Outdoor Activities
We started off February by completing the Bocce 
Tournament. Twenty-two teams started on the 
20th, with the final on the 30th. Two great teams 
were neck and neck until the final ball broke an 
18-18 tie before an excited gallery of fans!  
 The winners were: 

 1st place:  Rosie Geier, Judy Hussey 
  2nd place:  Anne and Bill Stern 
  3rd place:  Sandi and Robert Burnam 
 4th place:  Diane Ackerman, Mari Evans 

 Hats off to Sheila and Tavi Kristjan who  
spent endless hours running the show to 
perfection. 
 Thanks to the referees Tavi and Eric Kristjan, 
Ron Leetch, Rick Hussey, Don White, Gary Jones, 
Richard Tucker, Bill Stern; Scorekeepers Veda and 
Bill Tucker, Anne Stern, Judy Campbell, Judy 
Hazen, Linda Harris, and Carolyn Martine. And to 
Mr. Stanley's smiling bartenders. And last, but 
certainly not least, the lunch crews for providing 
all those great lunches. 

 The third Goathead of the year was held 
February 6. Thirty-two teams played. Per usual, 
Bill Stern runs everything. Luisa Thompson and 
Carolyn Martine managed the beverage buggy. 
Veda Tucker, Char Webb, and Dorothy Pickle 
were on hole #3 for closest to the pin. Don't 
forget to thank your friendly neighborhood 
bartender at the palapa after every event, 
compliments of Paul and his crew. 
 The winners were: 

Closest to the pin: Men--Larry Hannan;   
   Women—Teddi Beaupre 
3rd place:  Jeff Cobb, Marla Anderson,  
   Joe Welp, Frank Spencer 
2nd place:  Bob Hutton, Joanne White,  
   Nancy Leetch, Larry Hannan 
1st place:  Bill Tucker, Harold Martine,  
   Rosie Geier, Jim Bailey 

Continued on page 5 

Indoor Activities
Thank you for allowing me to be involved in 
the indoor activities for the next couple of 
years. It seems that we have been quite busy 
this month, and March looks like it will be 
the same. 
 We are going to have a 
new team game called 
Alphabetics. It is planned 
to two Tuesdays a month, 
alternating with Trivea, depending on Club 
abailability. Start time will be 5:00 p.m., with 
the bar opening at 4:30.  Any questions — 
just ask Rebecca. She will give you the scoop! 
 On March 20th we have a great Western 
Night planned by Carolyn Martine that will 
be a tribute to Duke Aiken.  I hope you all 
attend, it will be great show for a great man! 

 Remember Gilligan's Island?  Well, the 
whole cast will be visiting Kino and 
entertaining you after the Luau Dinner.  Buy 
your tickets early for a fun night! 
 Thanks for all your support at our Great 
Club Deportivo!!!  
—Anne Stern, Indoor Activities Director
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We have had several good events this month, and 
the net at the bar has been improving. I want to 
thank everyone for not complaining "out loud” 
about us not having some of your favorites in the 
line of beers, especially in dark beers. A lot of 
these only come in bottles, and the bottled beer is 
being phased down.  
 Also, our bartenders have been doing a good 
job, and thanks again to Gayle. I believe this 
month we had something like 30 scheduled 
events. Now a new game, “Alphabetics,” has been 
started for every other Tuesday. Good luck on 
that. All of these events seem to keep everyone 
involved and active at the Club, and that’s what 
makes this the greatest place to spend our time.  
 I’ll do my best to keep the beer cold and the 
drinks made your way!  
See you over the bar, 
Paul “The Bar Guy” Stanley 
602-463-2363 or email elfrigate@gmail.com

BAR OUTDOOR ACTIVITIES 
Continued from page 4 

 Rosie and Butch Geier managed an 
awesome Putt-Putt Tournament February 
18 to 20. What would be do without 
them? Thirty-eight teams enjoyed the 
festivities, including three great lunches. 

Special thanks to all you scorekeepers. 
 The winners were: 

Most holes in one: Women— 
    Diane Ackerman, with 11       
Most holes in one: Men-- 
    Bill Chisholm, with 9 
1st place:  Bill and Grace Chisholm 
2nd place:  Marla Anderson and  
    Mark Gagnier 
3rd Place:  Lee and Diane Ackerman 
4th place--tie:  Terry and Marge Roebuck;  
    Bill and Anne Stern 
5th place:  Stan and Darlene Colbert 
6th place--tie:  Wayne Lumbattis and  
    Scott Hattenberg; Ron and Nancy Leetch 
Best costumes: Jeff Cobb and Marlayna  
    MacKenzie, Sandi Burnam 

 M,W,F:  Outdoor pickleball is continuing 
with a hard-core crew, as is weekly putt-putt 
and bocce. 
  Remember, the last Goathead is coming 
up on Thursday, March 19. Watch for sign-up 
at your favorite golf course. 
—Kent Ogden, Outdoor Director

WE HAVE A NEW MEMBER! 
Judy Parcell from Arizona 

Watch for her at the Club  
and introduce yourself!

mailto:elfrigate@gmail.com
mailto:elfrigate@gmail.com
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COMODATO COMMITTEE UPDATE 

What’s Happening with the 
Comodato and Plans for the 
Future of Club Deportivo? 

By Committee Chair Luís Rubén Montes de Oca 

       ur committee continues to explore ways  
       to ensure a secure future for Club 
Deportivo. First of all, let me say that the Club 
is not in danger. We are still under a valid 
Comodato for number of years. The challenge 
we face relates to the properties adjacent to the 
clubhouse site. 
 As we have reported, the State of Sonora has 
financial needs, and they are looking at the 
potential sale of “unused or underused” 
properties as a means of generating revenue. 
And while we may not agree with them, they 
see our parking and storage lot areas as being 
“underused.” They have recently announced 
that they are offering such properties for sale — 
a second time. They were unsuccessful the first 
time, perhaps because they are not particularly 
attractive properties for developers. Kino has 
no water, and many of the areas are extreme 
desert, far from the beach and access to 
utilities. However, they will continue to offer; 
and if the price is right, there is a chance they 
will sell. 
 Looking ahead, we feel that the most 
advantageous thing the Club could do would be 
to itself purchase the land. 
 I personally met on Tuesday, February 25, 
with Carmen Carballo, Director of Bienes y 
Concesiones (real estate and concessions) for 
the State of Sonora, and discussed with her a 
possible purchase of the land we occupy — 
what would be an acceptable price, and over 
how long a period of time. She was very  

O

cordial and promised to give me an answer. I 
hope to have that answer soon. 
 In the meantime, the committee continues 
to explore other options, should purchase not 
be feasible. We well understand that the Club 
is experiencing a decrease in membership and 
that we do not have a lot of money to put into 
the effort. There is always the possibility of 
applying for a renewal of the Comodato; and 
if that happens, it will be essential for the 
Club to make some visible investment in 
developing the areas that appear to be 
underused, such as the addition of other 
facilities, then find ways to diversify and 
increase membership and create more 
income-generating activities. The Club is 
important to the entire Bahía de Kino 
community, and there are many more Kino 
residents who could and would make use of 
the Club, with appropriate schedule and 
activity adjustments. 
 The Committee will meet at 10:00 a.m. on 
Sunday, March 1; and a report from that 
meeting will be presented at the Board of 
Directors’ meeting on Friday, March 13. If you 
have ideas you might like to share, feel free to 
speak with any of our Committee members: 
 Francine Bailey 
 Norma Becerra 
 Norman Dorsey 
 Cruz Elena García 
 Luís Healy 
 Butch Holveck 
 Luz Carmen T.C. Holveck 
 Carolyn Kinsman 
 Betty Martinez 
 Jaime Torres Becerra 
 Perry Wilkes 
 James Burbidge, President 
 Anne DeFrance, Acting President  
 Luís Rubén Montes de Oca, Chair
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Please remember to mark your calendar for 
our next meeting on Tuesday, March 10th.  
This will be our last luncheon for the season. 
You will receive an announcement via email 
from Social Secretary Judith Campbell as to 
location and menu. If you do not receive this 
please contact one of your board members 
listed here. We hope to see you there. 
 At the luncheon In February those attending 
voted for the location of our monthly 
luncheons. Results were to have next seasons 
luncheons at Club Deportivo. This venue will 
ensure that we have a dry and warm area in the 
event of inclement weather. Good parking as 
well. Also at the February meeting the 
membership confirmed the new slate of 
officers.  Incidentally those board members are 
the same that served for the past two years. 
These ladies are volunteers and I thank them for 
continuing to serve us. Please let them know 
your appreciation by thanking them personally.

Statement of purpose of the  
KINO LADIES KLUB 

To hold out our hands to welcome ALL women in 
the community. To provide a venue where women 
can get to know one another, become acquainted 
and develop friendships. Also to serve the 
community with our combined efforts and 
talents by working and socializing with one 
another. To be useful to the community by 
providing goods and services and to organize, 
facilitate and coordinate as deemed beneficial.

 As I have previously stated, this has 
been a difficult year for the KLK board; but 
we have been working hard and will 
continue to make changes which will 
make your membership in the Kino Ladies 
Klub more enjoyable.  Change is slow, but 
we are seeing progress. 
 If you would like to see what we are 
doing, please ask for a copy of the board 
minutes. Ask questions or make 
suggestions. We are always looking for 
ways to improve your experience, so we 
encourage your input and suggestions. If 
you have something you would like to 
suggest or comment on, please do so by 
contacting one of your board members. 
 I personally would like to thank each of 
you for your support and for continuing 
your membership. 
— Jennifer Brown, President 

Your board members are: 
President: Jennifer Brown  
 (jbkamelot@aol.com) 
Executive Vice President: Thelma Primeau  
 (thelmaprimeau@hotmail.com) 
1st Vice President: Barb Kauz  
 (barbkauz@gmail.com 
2nd Vice President: LuLu Jessel  
 (ljessel70@gmail.com 
Recording Secretary: Norma Veazey  
 (kansasvzs@cox.net) 
Treasurer: Linda Harris  
 (ricklindaharris@hotmail.com) 
Membership Chair: Cyndi Rowley  
 (cyndi.rowley@gmail.com) 
Social Secretary: Judy Campbell  
 (judith.campbell80@gmail.com)  
Scholarship Committee Chair and 
Coordinator: Diane Ackerman  
 (teacherjdiane@gmail.com)

International Women’s Day • March 8

mailto:jbkamelot@aol.com
mailto:thelmaprimeau@hotmail.com
mailto:barbkauz@gmail.com
mailto:ljessel70@gmail.com
mailto:kansasvzs@cox.net
mailto:ricklindaharris@hotmail.com
mailto:cyndi.rowley@gmail.com
mailto:judith.campbell80@gmail.com
mailto:teacherjdiane@gmail.com
mailto:jbkamelot@aol.com
mailto:thelmaprimeau@hotmail.com
mailto:barbkauz@gmail.com
mailto:ljessel70@gmail.com
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Reporting Period:  
January 25-February 24, 2020 
Note: Missing dates normally mean that the wind 
contributed to boats not going out to fish. High winds 
continued until last week, when temperatures crept up 
to near 80 and winds were calm to lightly breezy (not 
counting afternoon chop). Looks windy this week until 
around Saturday, but you never know. The Yellowtail 
are back! 
   My email if you can send me any fishing news or 
pictures: lyncurt0@gmail.com  If you can send reports 
by the 24th of the month, they have a better chance of 
being added in for the next report. Please feel free to 

send photos of large, 
interesting or different 
catches! 

01/25/20 HILLBILLY 
YACHT fished Isla 
Angel de la Guardia for 
goldies and five grouper including one 45 pounder 
Baqueta caught around 450 feet deep. 
01/25 ROSIE  went to Punta Willard for goldies and 
one small “Rosy Grouper” or Baqueta Rosa. 

02/08 SAND DOLLAR  trolled the Turner area with no 
luck with Yellowtail, but reported seeing fish “hanging” 
at depths below trolling range, possibly YT. Water 
temperature was 61 degrees. They then tried bottom 
fishing from Colorado Risco to Eagles Nest for a few 
Rockies and lots of nice Goldies in water from 140 to 
180 feet. 
02/12 JAYHAWKER did not have any success with 
trolling near Turner but did catch limits of Goldies, plus 
some Rockies and “Salmon”. In fact they got some of the 
largest Goldies they have caught in a while, with one 
coming in at 6.3 pounds. They were hitting jigs, with or 
without bait. 
02/16 SUN CHASER fished around Isla Turner but had 
no luck trolling. 
02/17 SAND DOLLAR caught three decent Yellowtail 
near the light house Turner, trolling across the reef, then 
caught bottom fish in 61 degree water. 
02/21 EL SUENO caught limits of Yellowtail near Dead 
Man and nice Goldies and Rockies near Colorado Risco 
in 150 feet of water. John Hazen was really lucky and 
caught a delicious 17+ pound Pinto Bass ("Pinta”) on a 
Diamond Jig there. (Picture below) DAKOTA 2 boat went 
to Turner and caught near-
limits of nice Yellowtail 

between Dead Man and 
Deep Reef as well as 
south of Turner.  
  The NIGHTWINGS 
crew fished the 
Christmas Tree beach 
at high tide and only 
caught a few small 
Rockies/Sandies and 
one small Mangrove 
Pargo. No Halibut, but 
really nice weather. 
02/22/20 (Been 
waiting to write that date) DAKOTA 2 went back to 
Turner for limits of very nice Yellowtail. The YT were 
hitting all colors and most have been using X-Rap 30s 
and a few 40s. 

Earlier in week  Report of a Mexican panga out south of 
Turner in deeper water getting a really big grouper,  
(a Baqueta Rosa). No picture, but worth mentioning. 

— Matt Curtis, Fishery Biologist

mailto:lyncurt0@gmail.com
mailto:lyncurt0@gmail.com
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8:15 Weights & Stretch 10:00 Yoga 1:30 Bar;  2:00 Game begins 

9:15 Walking Aerobics 11:00 Balance 5:00 Social Hour 

8:15 Resistance Band Workout Ladies Bocce 4:30 Bar opens for Saturday Dinners 
    5:00 Bar opens for Friday Social Hours 
8:15 Line Dancing Ladies Putt Putt 

Pickleball 4:30 Bar; 5:00 Game begins 4:30 Bar; 5:00 Game begins 

March 2020

In accordance with our liquor license, the following is not permitted at the Club: 
- No outside drinks may be brought in. If you would like a certain type of liquor at the bar, ask the Bar Director. 
- Alcoholic drinks may NOT leave the building. This means that you cannot walk out with a bottle or cup. 
- Non-Members present at an event must be signed in. Our license states that we may only sell alcohol to Members. Signing the 

guest book makes you a Member for the Day. 
- Absolutely NO underage person may consume, buy nor hold alcohol. (The legal drinking age in Mexico is 18. If you have young 

guests who are at least 18, please make sure they carry an ID on them) 
Please help us obey the laws set by the State of Sonora and help us keep our bar open!

ABC

ABC

ABC
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